
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 22nd July 2022 

It has been a fantastic year at West Acton and I would like to thank our whole school community: governors, staff, and 

parents and above all our pupils! I could not be prouder of all that we have achieved. There have been so many highlights 

that we have shared throughout the year.    

I am very sad to see our leavers go: staff, families and Year 6 pupils go and wish them all the very best. 

Have a lovely summer and I look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 5th September, Miss Kondo 

 

 

Dear parents and carers  

 

As we reach the end of another school year we are suffering from an unprecedented heat wave.  I hope you are all 

ensuring that you drink plenty of liquids and stay out of the direct sunlight as much as possible. As you know we 

decided to remain open so that those children who benefit most from being at school could and enjoy the safe 

environment that we provide.  There is no doubt that school is the best environment for children and we seek to 

provide that wherever possible. 

 

This has been a challenging year, being the first complete academic year post Covid and your children have thrived 

being back at school. The return of events we all took for granted such as school trips, of which there have been 

many, activities week, assemblies and concerts has been uplifting especially as all your children have actively 

participated in them with enthusiasm.  We have also introduced Spanish as our modern foreign language and this has 

been very successful.  Finally we are pleased with the children’s’ reaction to the new phonics programme Little 

Wandle which has produced a marked improvement in reading - well done. 

 

To those of you leaving West Acton for your secondary schools I wish you the very best and hope that despite Covid 

you will look back at your time here with fondness.  The friendships you have made will stay with you a long 

time.  Well done on your SAT results which were commendable given this is the first time they have been held for 

three years.  You should be proud of your achievements. 

 

It is also sad to say goodbye to Mrs. Ives who has decided to retire.  Mrs. Ives has made a great contribution not only 

to the lives and prospects of the children at West Acton but across education as a whole.  We thank her for 

everything she  has done and wish her well in the future. 

 

Finally I am sure you will join me in thanking Ms Kondo and her team for their hard work and enthusiasm over the 

whole year.  Without them the school would not be the happy safe place it is. 

 

I hope you have a wonderful summer break and I look forward to welcoming you all back in September.  

William Rollason 

Chair of Governors 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First day back  

Monday 5th 

September 2022 

Years 1 to 6 

Goodbye from Mrs Ives 
 

I am very sad to be leaving such an amazing school! 
However retirement beckons! 
I have worked here for 9 years and have loved seeing how 
the school has developed and moved forward during that 
time. We are lucky to have such an amazing head teacher, 
staff, governors, parents and of course children.  
A big thankyou to everyone for making my time at West 
Acton so memorable and enjoyable. 
I am looking forward to retiring and slowing down (a bit!) I 
have an energetic 2 year old grandson and lots of new 
challenges waiting for me. 
Have an amazing summer and I look forward to keeping in 
touch with West Acton and hearing about the exciting year 
ahead. 
 

 





 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Summer Holiday Aktiva Camps at West Acton 
Dear Parent/ Carers    
We are pleased to announce that we will once again be offering the HAF Summer Camp at West Acton 
Primary.   
You can book up to 4 sessions a week for 4 weeks during the Summer holidays. Children will be provided 
with a healthy breakfast during 8am – 9am. The session runs from 8am – 12pm with an open drop off, so 
you can drop your child at any time during the session.  To be eligible for this camp your child must be in 
receipt of free school meals. 
Our Summer Holiday Club will include team sports, enrichment activities and Nutritional education which 
will be planned according the themes for each week.   
Examples of activities -  
Arts and crafts, clay modelling, stem experiments, Lego construction, Gardening Club, Cooking Club, 
Theatre Craft, Football, Netball, Hockey, Basketball, tennis, bench ball and dance   
  
From Aktiva 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you very much 
 
The staff and I, have been overwhelmed by the kindness and appreciation 
shown to us in the shape of cards, gifts, kind words and flowers at the end 
of this term.   
We have really felt the West Acton community spirit coming back after 
COVID, especially at the Year 6 Production and Leavers this week.  The Year 
6 performance of ‘Shakespeare Rocks’ was of such a high, professional 
standard!  
 
Whilst we were disappointed to cancel sports day and the PTA picnic we 
are excited to be starting the school year with these events. Thank you for 
your understanding. Thank you also to the families who braved the 

heatwave on Monday and Tuesday and continued to send the children in. 



This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Take good care and have a lovely summer break. 

I will be thinking of you all. 

 

Surviving the holidays….. 

The children are looking forward to spending time with you and their families. The holidays 

offer time for children to rest, relax and play and for you to have some quality time together 

as a family. 

We know that children thrive on routine, it helps them to know what is expected of them and 

what will happen next. Having less of a routine, may unsettle your child/children a little, and 

for some being at home for a long time, may bring up feelings of when they had to stay at 

home for a very,  very long time.  

 

How can parents help? 

A sense of time is a difficult concept to children, having a calendar to mark off each week, will 

help them to see how many weeks have passed and how many there are to go. Use the 

calendar to write down things you have done, celebrations and things you are planning. 

Try sitting down together as a family and coming up with fun activities that you can look 

forward to throughout the summer: they can be simple but special, like gazing at the stars 

every Friday night or playing family board games every Sunday. Find some time every day to 

have some fun and connect with your child: real belly laughs are great to get any big feelings 

out!  

Keep a little bit of structure, make sure their day/week has a shape and a routine so that they 

know what to expect. It is equally as important for children to have some downtime once in 

a while so that they can practice getting creative with their time: start making a ‘boredom jar’ 

with ideas of things they can do when they feel bored. Limit technology use to certain times 

of the day and get as much outdoor activity as possible. And why not reflect back on the 

summer at the end of August by either making a photo album or drawing pictures of your 

favourite memories in a book? Finally, it will be important for you to prioritise your self-care.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 


